
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

No.SNEA/Kerala/2021/10                                          dated  14th June 2021  

To 

Shri C.V.Vinod 

CGMT, BSNL 

Kerala Circle 

 

Respected Sir, 

Sub: Aadhar linking with EPF UAN –reg 

Ref: BSNL/KRL/ERP/EPF/EC&PAY/EPF Corre/2020-22/50 Dated 03/06/2020  

 

It is understood that linking of Aadhar with EPF UAN is mandatory for uploading EPF-ECR statement 

w.e.f. 1st June 2021. As per the letter referred above, necessary instructions were seen to be issued 

among IFAs of BAs to take necessary steps for validating Aadhar particulars of 78 employees whose 

details are not yet seen validated with UAN.  

 

In spite the earnest efforts on the part of the employees to link the Aadhar with EPF UAN, in certain 

cases there is mismatch of name, initials and surname etc and getting updation of corrections in 

Aadhar data would take much more time. Moreover, for certain updations and effecting corrections 

employees will have to approach Permanent Enrolment Centres like Akshaya Kendras etc. In the 

prevailing pandemic situation and ongoing lock down situation across the Kerala, 100% linking is 

cumbersome task in such a short span of time. 

 

In case EPF ECR uploading is denied by EPFO through system itself, BSNL will be liable to pay heavy 

penalty for excluded cases, if any. In this regard, it is requested to take up the matter with EPFO for 

obtaining extension of time for validation of data so that we can achieve the 100% linking in the 

intervening period. 

Sincerely Yours 

 

Jithesh K P 

Circle Secretary 

SNEA Kerala Circle 

Copy to IFA, BSNL, Kerala Circle 
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